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“ Let us forget, not to be kind.” 
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Dear Ladies of Mesquite, 

 

My purpose today is to become the biggest nag in the universe, 

well at least the biggest nag in the Club.  My husband and  

children will attest to the fact, that I could perhaps win either 

an Oscar, World Cup, or even the Olympic Gold Medal in  

nagging.  I am the Queen of Nag.  Anyway, what has brought 

me to this “nagging place” is that we are in desperate need of 

nominees for Club officers. A nomination form is attached to 

this newsletter. Feel free to use it. Please step up to the plate because our Club 

absolutely CANNOT exist without officers.  I tremble in fear that we will have to 

shut-down, like many other Women’s Clubs, if we don’t get our ladies to hold 

board positions.  I realize that many of you have served your “time” on the board, 

but there are many capable women in our Club, who would make great officers.  

Please let Johanna Kennedy know if you might consider accepting a nomination.  

Okay, I’m done with the nagging, except I might as well “throw” one last nag out 

to you, as well.  “Please do your best to recruit new members this spring.”  Our 

numbers are dwindling.  That’s it, nag-wise.   

 

Meanwhile, is everyone staying warm and cozy this winter?  Are you tired of the 

cold weather, now that the holidays are over? We have a cure for your winter 

blues, which is the Silver Tea, coming up on Friday, February 1.  I can’t wait to 

see what Linda Baxter and her fabulous group have planned for us. We have  

numerous other events planned this spring and what a great time to bring along 

potential members, when you can showcase our amazing Club activities. You 

have outdone yourselves this past six months, with fabulous fundraisers and 

teas.   

 

As I serve out my term, I cannot express enough, what an honor it is to be your  

president. 

 

Barbara Bolling  

 

P.S.: Our beloved Mary Shaw has 

moved. Please note her new address: 

Mary Shaw 

10401 West Charleston Blvd. # D311 

Las Vegas, Nevada 89135 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

FRIDAY, FEB 1, 2019 

Silver Tea 1 p.m. 

 

TUESDAY, FEB 5, 2019  

Evening: Ways & Means 6 p.m. $15 

 

FRIDAY, FEB 8, 2019 

Business meeting 1 p.m. 

 

FRIDAY, FEB 15, 2019 

Regular meeting 1 p.m. 

 

TUESDAY, FEB 19, 2019  

Evening: Social Card Making $20 

6 p.m. 

 

FRIDAY, SATURDAY,  

SUNDAY March 1, 2 3, 2019  

Rummage Sale 

 

TUESDAY, MAR 5, 2019 

Evening Program Business Meeting 

6 p.m. 

 

FRIDAY, MAR 8, 2019 

Closed Business Meeting 1 p.m. 

 

FRIDAY, MAR 15, 2019 

Ways & Means Fundraiser $25 

11 a.m. Social/Noon Luncheon 

 

TUESDAY, MAR 19, 2019 

Evening Program Business Meeting 

6 p.m. 

 

FRIDAY, Mar 22, 2019 

Regular Meeting 1 p.m. 

 

SUNDAY MAR 24, 2019 $15 

Variety Show 3 p.m. 

 
  www.gfwc.org 
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HAPPENINGS AT THE MESQUITE CLUB! 

Ways & Means Fundraiser 

“Going, Going Gone”  

Live Auction! 

Friday, March 15, 2019  

11 a.m. $25 

Community Service Luncheon 

Come and share the Luck of the Irish! 

Friday, April 12, 2019 

11 a.m. 

$25 

 

Reserve your spot for this event, 

send your check by March 8, 2019, to: 

Mesquite Club: Attention: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662  -  Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 

 

 

 

 

Be our Valentine! 

Frankie Segel & Cherie Williams 

Invite you to a Valentine Private Luncheon 

February 14, 2019, 11:30 a.m. 

$50 

Reserve your spot, This event is filling up! 

RSVP by February 5, 2019 

send your check to: 

Mesquite Club  

Attention: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662 - Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 

  
Mesquite Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 24, 2019 
3 p.m.  -  $15 

Mesquite Club Clubhouse! 
702 East St Louis Ave-Las Vegas, Nevada 89104  
If you missed last year’s, you don’t want to 

miss this year’s show! 
 

Phyliss Bell, a Professional Cabaret  
Entertainer; the hot flash dancers; Maura  

Harrower; Audrey Smith - Ms. Senior NV of 2014; 
Larry Walker, Pianist; and many more! 

send your check to: 
Mesquite Club  

Attention: Nancy Zangl 
P.O. Box 95662 - Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 

Mesquite Club Annual Silver Tea 

Club Anniversary and Service Awards 

 

Friday, February 1, 2019   

1 p.m. 

 

Mesquite Clubhouse 

702 E St Louis Ave 

 Las Vegas, Nevada 89104  
There is no charge for this Tea. 

 

 

Join us for an afternoon of  inspiration. 

We will Celebrate the 107th Year of  

Service to the Las Vegas Community.  

We will also honor members  

who have been working hard for many years. 

We hope to see you there, and please bring a friend. 
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 ~LET’S GET CREATIVE!~ 

Community Services 

"Wine and Paint" 

Friday, April 12 at 11 a.m.  

 

If you have ever attended one of 

these Wine and Painting parties it is 

great fun and a real deal at just $25, 

lunch included. 

 

We will be painting a small step by 

step picture, that you can take with 

you. No experience or artistic talent 

needed. The program will start at 11 

a.m. with NO SOCIAL HOUR.  

 

There will also be sales items to help raise funds to 

support Veteran's Village. 

 
Reservations MUST be made by 

April 5, to ensure there will be 

supplies for all.  

 
Send your check,  

Mesquite Club 

Attn: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662 

Las Vegas, NV 89193-5662 

MESQUITE CLUB  

ART GROUP 

 

Calling all  

Artisans or Crafters  

 

You are invited to join 

us on 

Fine Arts Day, Friday, 

April 5, 2019 

1 p.m. 

 

If you have artistic talent in any medium please 

contact Sue Churchill, 702-731-9856. 

 

We would love to display a variety of artwork, 

photography, needlework, etc.  

 

Come share and let everyone see what we can do.  

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

GFWC Photography Contest 

 

Amateur photographers are encouraged to enter the contest with photos that were taken in 2018.   
 
The categories that will be judged: 
Living Things:  adults, animals, children, domestic birds, fish, flowers, insects, reptiles, wildlife. 
Scenes:  city, landscapes rural, skies, sunrise, sunset, waterscapes, weather. 
Still Life:  abstract (any assemblage of objects either in an arranged or natural setting), building, 
monuments. 
GFWC Volunteers in Action: pictures of our club members volunteering 
A Year in Pictures: these photos depict the twelve months of the year for the GFWC Calendar contest. 
 
Here are the rules: 
1.  The same image may be entered into multiple contests, yet you must separate photos for each category. 
2.  All photos must be mounted on a rigid 8 x 10 inch mount board and overall thickness may not exceed 3/8 inch.  NO mattes, 
frames, or hangers. 
3.  Photos may be taken using film or digital camera and may be color or black & white. 
4.  Winning photos will be submitted to the state contest and state winners on to the national contest, and those photos will not 
be returned. 
5.  Each photo must have a label affixed to the back with the following information: 
a.  Contest name. 
b.  Photographer's name, email address, mailing address, & phone number. 
c.  Name and State of the sponsoring club. 
d.  Title and brief caption giving location, date, and other notes about the photo. 
e.  Arrow indicating the top of the photo. 
 
 You may bring photos in envelopes to Club meetings and give to Toby Power.  If Toby is not present, please leave the envelope 
in the Lost & Found basket in the office with a note to Toby securely placed on it.  You may also mail your photo to Toby  
Power.  Her address is in our roster. For questions email, text or call Toby.       

THE DEADLINE FOR ALL SUBMISSIONS IS FRIDAY, MARCH 22. 
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EVENING: CHAIR LETTER; EVENING EVENTS 

Greetings Evening Mesquite Club friends and supporters! 

 

We’re heading into the Chinese New Year with the Year of the Pig starting on February 5, 

which coincides with our first Ways and Means event of the year: Chinese New Year Bingo! 

Now, the Pig is not exactly a smart animal in China. According to The Travel China Guide, “It 

likes sleeping and eating and becomes fat. Thus, it usually features laziness and clumsiness. On 

the positive side, it behaves itself, has no plan to harm others, and can bring affluence to people. 

Consequently, it has been regarded as wealth.” This should mean positive omens for Bingo 

players on February 5! Be sure to mark your calendar and share the event with your friends. We always have a good 

time. 

 

Jane Reid will serve as the ex-officio chair to coordinate the ad-hoc committee’s efforts, and Pat Garcia, Sunnie Rae 

Grigsby, Maureen Nolen and Bonnie Utton have volunteered to review the applications and decide which of the  

agencies will be invited to present to the entire membership at our meeting on March 5. Scoring applications and 

learning about the amazing nonprofits in our community is always an eye-opening and rewarding experience. 

 

Later this month, we’ll enjoy a Girl’s Night 

Out, just in, at our very own Clubhouse on 

February 19. Our social chair and hostess com-

mittee have a fun evening planned to unwind 

and celebrate our charitable endeavors with 

our own fun party. You don’t want to miss it. 

 

And lastly, remember to save your unwanted 

household items for the Rummage Sale and 

bring them to the Clubhouse in preparation for 

our Annual Rummage Sale starting Friday, 

March 1. This is our other big fundraiser of the 

year, and we need your help sharing the event 

in advance with friends and neighbors. Get 

ready to roll up your sleeves, and sign up for a 

task today. 

 

Thank you again to all of you for bearing with 

me as I juggle the Chairmanship along with 

my first run for elected office. I couldn’t do it 

without your support and stepping up to assist 

when duty calls me elsewhere. Thank you! 

We’re well on our way to a fabulous 2019! 

 

All my best, Melissa 
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MESQUITE CLUB ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE 



6 

 

RUMMAGE SALE PRE SALE SET-UP 
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RUMMAGE SALE OPEN FOR BUSINESS 
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FOOD DONATIONS PRE-SALE 
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FOOD DONATIONS DURING THE SALE 



10 

 

$ MESQUITE CLUB FINANCIAL STATEMENT $ 

Mesquite Club Treasurers Report December, 2018 

given at January 8, 2019 Board Meeting 

 

Balance ending Nov 30, 2018  $51,918.67 

Interest for Dec    $2.52 

Total Savings Dec 31,2018   $51,921.19 

Interest earned/Savings      169.34 

Maintenance Reserve    15,000.00  

General savings     $36,751.85   

Total savings 12/312018    $51,921.19 

B/A Checking 11/30/2018   $43,986.61   

Deposits for Dec    + 6,035.86 

Sub total     $50,022.47 

Dec expenses, cleared   - 10,549.48 

Balance Checking 12/31/2018  $39,472.99 

B/A Savings     $51,921.19 

B/A Checking     $39,472.99 

Total in Bank Accounts 12/31/18  $91,394.18 

Checking     $39,472.99 

Less Designated Funds   - 33,873.77 

General Operating Funds 11/30/18 $ 5,599.22 

Designated Funds 

Choir      692.84 

Community Service, Day           2,613.66 

Community Service, Eve.         13,480.16 

Celeb. Of Life Wall Tiles           2,800.00 

Crafts              3,866.81 

Landscaping                825.00 

Celebration of Life Fund           9,089.75 

We Care     505.55 

Total Designated Funds   $33,873.77 

Respectfully submitted, Lynda Schultz, Treasurer 

BOARD BRIEFS; CLUB FINANCIALS; HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Call to Order: The January meeting of the 
Mesquite Club Executive Board was called to 
order by President Bolling at 10:04 a.m. Barbara 
lead the Pledge of Allegiance and Collect.  
 
 
First Vice President: Annette Dorman  

expressed appreciation for the wonderful Holiday Party. Thank you to 
Joan Doubrava for refreshments today. Joan Lapan and Elsa Torgerson 
are slated for the February 5th next meeting. The January 4th tea was 
attended by 38 with 3 guests. Honorees were Pat Garcia and Kathy 
Fehr. This is the last tea of the year with honorees. 
 
Second Vice President: Corrine Mewhirter and Director, Lois Evora 
are getting together with new members from Day and Evening. Total 
111 members plus another lady who paid cash dues and no name is 
available. 
 
Treasurer: Lynda Schultz handed out her report. The amount of funds 
donated was corrected to $2,800 for the Celebration of Life Tile Wall. 
 
Financial Secretary: Nancy Zangl handed out her report. She had a 
question of what the $450 donation was, she stated it was a donation 
she personally made. Report filed. 
 
Ways and Means:  Elsa Torgerson noted the committee presented  
several fund raisers from June1 through December 31. (1) “Yesterday” 
silent auction, luncheon and a fashion show of vintage clothes. Lunch 
was a box lunch, similar to Mesquite Club in the 20’s and 30” s. A  
narrative told the history of Mesquite Club. $2,191.95 was raised to 
support club house. 12 members donated 162 hours to this project. (2) 
Funds were raised Bake ($405) and “Bling” ($392) and raffle ($91). 
150 hours were donated by 25 members. (3) Terry Lynn’s Nuts orders 
were made in the fall and deliveries were in late November. One  
member spent 30 hours, total net income was $310. (4) Celebration of 
Life Title wall is ongoing, currently $2,800 is collected for this  
remembrance. (5) Private Luncheons continue at $50 per person. We 
had a very busy fall and about half of our budget for fiscal 2018-2019 
has been realized. 
 
Community Service:  Sue Churchill noted we held first fundraising 
event November 30. We brought in $2,627. After expenses net raised 
was $2,227.70 that will be donated to Veteran’s Village at the end of 
club year. Next event April 12 will be “Wine and Paint.” Program will 
start at 11 a.m. so there is time to complete our paintings. Lunch will be 
served and will be treasures for sale. The Veteran’s box will always be 
available to drop items off. Table on West wall. 
 
Evening Mesquite: Jane Reid reported their group is hosting a Bingo 
Party on February 5 Event for Ways and Means. Holiday Craft Auction 
results were: gross proceeds $15,367, total expenses were $2,830.51 
with net proceeds being $13,480.16. $4,000 will be remitted to Nevada 
Public Education Fund for 4 scholarships. Community Service recipi-
ent, Foster Kinship will receive approximately $8,480 with some minor 
adjustments for seed money. Their meeting this evening will feature a 
speaker from the Lou Revo Center for Brain Health.  
 
Building: Cathi Poer thanked the angels who helped set up and take 
down the Christmas decorations. We have had a couple of rentals along 
with a big rental for the Accounting group. There have been complaints 
regarding the ladies’ bathroom being cold. A space heater shall be pur-
chased. A problem with the stove top has been encountered several 
times. If you have this problem, hit the marked breaker box to turn off. 
Please let Cathi know, as there is consideration to contact the warranty 
service. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 
a.m. 

BOARD BRIEFS 

Nancy Alf 02/01   Joan Doubrava 02/04 

Julia Vancise 02/05  Phyllis Noblitt 02/07 

Joan Lapan 02/10  Helga Caggiano 02/13 

Lilly Partridge 02/24 
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 2019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

Silver Tea 

1 p.m. 

2 

3 4 

10 a.m. 

Crafts 

5     Board  

Meeting  

10 a.m. 

 

Evening  

Ways & 

Means 6 p.m. 

6 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

7 8 

Business 

Meeting  

1 p.m. 

9 

10 11 

10 a.m. 

Crafts 

 

 

12 13 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

14 

Valentine Day 

15 

Regular 

Meeting 

1 p.m. 

16 

17 18 

10 a.m. 

Crafts 

19 

Evening  

Program/

Business 

Meeting 

6 p.m. 

20 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

21 22 23 

24 25 

10 a.m. 

Crafts 

26 27 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

28   

 

February 2019 is Observed as:  

Black History Month 

American Heart Month 



Check out our NEW Website! 

http://www.mesquiteclub.com/ 

PLEASE  NOTE! 

THE NEXT DEADLINE IS FEBRUARY 15 

FOR THE  MARCH ISSUE  

DON’T WAIT ‘TIL IT’S TOO LATE! 

Vol. 7, Issue 7, February  2019 

This newsletter is published 10 times annually for 

members of the Mesquite Club, Inc. 

 

Articles may be faxed to 441-0307,  

emailed to cherieleewilliams@earthlink.net, 

or mailed to; Cherie Lee Williams 

3301 Calle De El Cortez, Las Vegas, NV 89102 

Tel: 405-9422—Cell: 310-710-9792 

 

 

Welcome to February, the month of 

LOVE! Frankie and I hope that you 

will join us at our Valentine Private 

Luncheon. We will be entertained 

by Bob Millard. Bob played for our 

Christmas Luncheon at the Country 

Club. We are happy to have you as 

our Valentine. You have until  

February 5th to RSVP. 

 

Our Variety show is coming up. 

Pick up a flyer, or you may go to the 

website and purchase tickets online. Invite your friends 

and family to this entertaining event. It will be a blast, I 

promise. This is a fun and entertaining way to support 

Ways & Means and Community Service. I look forward to 

seeing you there.  

 

Let me be a nag along with Barbara. I have attached a 

nomination form in this newsletter. Please consider  

stepping up to serve. We need the support of all of our 

members. If every member would step up for a project, the 

faster we will get things done and you may even have a 

good time. I also encourage day members to attend  

evening events, as well as evening members to attend day 

events. You will meet other members and have a good 

time. That is what we are all about, doing the good work 

and having a good time.  I know that you all will be happy 

to follow my suggestion, so I look forward to seeing YOU 

very soon,  Cherie 

THE MESQUITE CLUB, INC 

THE MESQUITER 

P.O. Box 95662 

Las Vegas, NV 89193-5662 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


